
5. SHIRLEY/PAPANUI CHILDREN’S DAY AT THE GROYNES 
 
 A report by the Community Recreation Adviser detailed the outcomes of the Children’s Day Event at 

the Groynes, a free community event that was funded by the Board and co-ordinated by City Leisure.  
It had been attended by approximately 3,000 people and complimentary comments had been 
received by participants.  The Board received the report and agreed that in future years, a 
postponement day be set, as a large amount of co-ordination, budget and time was spent in its 
preparation. 

 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


